



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 4th September 2017
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) Deighton, Heron, Daldry, Wass & Harrison
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Mrs Strong & 1 member of public
	01/0917
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	ACTION

	02/0917
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None declared

	

	03/0917
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Monday 5th June 2017 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor Wass proposed these as correct and Councillor Daldry seconded them.
	

	04/0917
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

Still not had a response back from BT regarding the unused phone box the clerk will chase again.
The Defib for Bleatarn has now been fitted many thanks to the Deighton family for allowing the PC to put this on their property.  Please can the clerk also write to Mr Andrew Allinson and thank him as he has put in the defibrillators free of charge.
  
	HS

	05/0917
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident mentioned that the trees at Sandford road end are now over hanging onto the A66 and are blocking visibility this will be reported to CCC.  Highways have not been out to visit Chapel Garth – the chairman will follow this up.
The 563 bus service was brought up but this will be discussed further down on the agenda.


	DK

	06/0917

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
No plans to discuss.
	

	07/0917
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved

100966     Notice Me                    £993.48
100967     Village Hall                  £20.00

100968     Taylor & Braithwaite    £184.97
100969     Miramax                       £466.80

100970     Village Hall                  £1000.00

100971     Mrs H Strong               £49.28

100972     Mrs H Strong               £125.00

100973     Mr D Keetley                £24.90

100974     Mrs J Cottrell                £30.00

100975     Mrs A Daldry                £85.92

100976     Mr T Wass                   £49.18

The 3 montly bank reconciliation was checked and signed.  The internal auditor has completed the accounts and the parish council accept this report.  The financial risk assessment was also checked and signed.
The clerk is going to look into setting up Internet banking as this is a safer way to pay invoices.  The parish council also have a couple of old accounts and the clerk will look into whether these can be transferred into the community account, while keeping one as a Cemetery account.

	HS

	08/0917
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATES

A66 – The chairman has received an e-mail from Jonathan Reid from the Highways and they have been given the contract to take the dualling of the A66 to the next stage.  There have been a couple of accidents over the summer which have caused the A66 to close and the traffic has been going on the road from Sandford, Warcop, Musgrave, Kirkby Stephen and causing a lot of problems.  Councillor Wass mentioned he would like an accident safety plan drawing up when the A66 is shut and a H&S assessment.  The chairman will write to the Highways and ask if they would like to attend one of the meetings.  Councillor Daldry also asked if she could order a sign for Sandford saying, “no through road”.  This was agreed.
Chamley Arms –  Councillor Keetley gave an update.  There has been another interested party in running the pub and the chairman has put them in touch with the owners.

Sandford Village Hall – The chairman has been to visit the resident again but are no further forward with this.  It was agreed that the chairman and Councillor Daldry would have a final chat and if nothing happened from this then the PC would withdraw their interest from this.  It was agreed to pay the solicitor out of the Institute account.  The chairman has also spoken to CALC regarding this matter and they were going to ask their own solicitor if they would be able to help.
Flood works – The flood grant of £15,000 has now been paid into the parish council’s bank account.  It was agreed that Councillor Fell and Heron would set up a working party on this project to take this forward.
Application for Footpath – The chairman is currently working on the application for the footpath.
Play Area – EDC will re-paint the children’s play area.

Tree Works – There are some trees in the church grounds which are dangerously close to the electricity pole.  Not sure if it is the PC’s responsibility to prune these back or United Utilities.  The chairman will write to them asking for their advice.

	AD
DK&AD
DK



	09/0917
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
Please see plan distributed at the meeting.
The railings along the beck side are currently being re-painted.  The noticeboards have been delivered and just need putting up.


	

	10/0917
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
Councillor Daldry has had the metal bench in Sandford repaired.  

	

	11/0917
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
EDC – nomination from someone in the community who deserves recognition – please can all parish councillors have a think as to who they would like to put forward.

	

	12/0917
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
J T Atkinson from Appleby kindly donated some fixings for the bench in Sandford.
A new street light has been put up in Sandford.

There are some overhanging tees on the road side just up from the church, this has been reported in the past, but nothing has been done.

Please could the clerk put the Horse Fair 2018 on the next agenda.
	DK & HS

	13/0917
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next meeting is confirmed as Monday 16th October 2017
Please see schedule of meeting dates distributed at the meeting

Meeting closed at 9.30pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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